
From: Jandl, Lauren <Lauren.Jandl@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 24, 2023 12:58 PM 
To: jmagdaleno@indystar.com 
Subject: Public Records Request Form 
 
Hi, Johnny, 
 
Thank you for your voicemail in response to my request for clarification of your public records request. 
The Vermont Attorney General’s Office does not require its employees to sign non-disclosure 
agreements. The Attorney General’s Office therefore has no records responsive to your request.  
 
As mentioned in my follow-up voicemail, the Attorney General’s Office does have a guideline document 
for interns and temporary employees which contains a confidentiality agreement, addressing the 
confidentiality of information, documents, and e-mails obtained during the course of an intern or 
temporary employee’s time with the Office. If you would like to request a copy of this document, please 
let me know.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lauren Jandl 
Chief of Staff 
 


